


ACCG Forest Plan Amendment Ad Hoc
California spotted owl and Northern Goshawk Survey recommendations for FPP Phase 2

Survey Timing Recommendation:
· Scale/scope of the project will make completing surveys before a NEPA decision on >200,000 acres highly unlikely in the proposed time frame.
· Using the SERAL model, include the pre-implementation (defined as pre-award of a contract and modification of habitat) in the “planning period” for the survey requirement.
The 2004 Sierra Nevada Framework requires protocol surveys (both California spotted owl, and northern goshawk) for all suitable habitat that would be affected by vegetation management projects during the planning process.  In the past the Eldorado and Stanislaus National Forests have generally interpreted this and completed surveys before NEPA decisions are signed.   Given the large scale of the FPP 2 Project > 200,000 acres, this is not feasible.   The ACCG Planning Ad Hoc group has discussed and recommends the above survey strategy of completing the surveys before contracting and/or implementation is started for these species. 








